Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meeting held on 26th October 2016
Present;  
Roger Baker, James Greenham, Fiona Jury, Jeff Kerton, Yoshi Nishio, Christopher Prentice, Nigel Warren & Cliff Davies.   
Apologies;  Alexandra Luke.
1. There being no minutes from the prior meeting, JG initiated the proceedings by discussing the feedback report prepared by RB & NW following the recent NP-forum held on 6th inst.   In summary, and despite the pitfalls identified in their report, both were of the opinion that the parish would be far better served with a NP in place – unsurprisingly, this was also the view of the forum as a whole.
The consensus from the discussion that followed was that the benefits of such a plan definitely justified the effort required to raise it, and it was therefore agreed that the ANP be continued excluding the option of nominating sites pending publication of the finalised local plan.
2. JG then confirmed his own position by stating that while he was supportive of the ANP he was not fully committed to the process and consequently resigned from the SG.   JG also advised that Eliza Lewis [EL] had tendered her resignation prior to the meeting.

The group as a whole thanked both James & Eliza for their efforts too date, and when asked whether he would still be prepared to act as a sounding board from time to time, JG readily agreed.
3. Following JG’s resignation the immediate need was to appoint a new Chair, and after sounding out those present it was finally agreed that CD was probably best placed to take the task on, and he was formally elected to the position.
4. Planning Consultant
It was agreed that the appointment of a planning consultant was critical to the process, but on cost grounds the aim should be to restrict their involvement if at all possible.   Bluestone Planning are likely to be appointed for the ANP and the immediate requirement is to obtain indicative costs for the various elements of the services they provide to better enable the group to determine what level of support was affordable.

Action FJ
5. Funding Grants

With EL’s resignation the group had lost the member pursuing grant funding, and despite this being his first meeting YN kindly volunteered to fulfil this roll as funding is now a matter of some urgency.   As he was new to the group, FJ agreed to provide the contact details of the person dealing at VWHDC.
Action YN/FJ
6. Community Communication

Due to the uncertainty surrounding the last meeting this had not progressed, but JK agreed to pursue this with some urgency as it was now overdue.

Action JK

7. Document Access & Storage

The same situation exists as for 6-above but with the lack of an agenda this was missed at the meeting.   As JK had been dealing previously post meeting he has been requested to continue.

[Subject to confirmation] Action JK

The simplest solution would appear to be to store all relevant documents electronically as this would enable public access via the Ashbury website, or a dedicated website if created.   As either option may carry a cost, in advance of grant funding CD will explore the potential of the Parish Council providing temporary funds at the meeting on 7th November.
Action CD

8. Report to Parish

CD asked JG whether he, or JG as outgoing chair, should provide the required report to the next Parish Council meeting.   However, JG was happy for this requirement to be passed on with immediate effect.

Action CD

9. Next steps 1
The need to raise awareness of the ANP was considered an immediate priority, and while the communication process [6-above refers] would provide a base-line means of achieving this, it was thought that more personal contact would better achieve the objective.   The forthcoming Ashbury Market & School Christmas Fare, would provide the opportunity to start, and would also enable ‘flyers’ to be distributed that contained a short feedback pro-forma to provide an indication of what residents expectations were for the plan.
To get things started CD will prepare an outline proposal of what is required, which the group can then amend/work-up into a final package.   In addition YN has agreed to produce a first questionnaire for distribution at these events.
Action CD/All

10. Next steps 2

In conjunction with public awareness runs a need to increase the range of expertise within the group.   This need not require the expansion of the core group, although this may prove advantageous as we progress, but may be better achieved by forming sub-groups with targeted objectives to deal with specific areas of the ANP.   All SG members were requested to network their contacts & neighbours to determine the potential ‘talent’ available.
Action All

11. Date of next meeting
Post meeting this was confirmed as Monday 21st November, which CP has kindly agreed to host at Ashbury Manor.
Cliff Davies
28th October, 2016
1

